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OUR SCHOOL IS AN ALLERGY AWARE COMMUNITY 

WELCOME KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS 2019 

 

CONGRATULATIONS        

 

MACQUARIE HOUSE CAPTAINS    LACHLAN HOUSE CAPTAINS 
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Welcome back to 2019! 

 

I hope you all had a relaxing break and have 

returned fresh for another year of learning at 

Tullamore Central School. 

Last week we had a great start with students starting 

back on Wednesday, Kindergarten Thursday and 

our fantastic swimming carnival on Friday. We 

were extremely lucky with the weather on the day 

and a huge thank you to Mrs Hinchley and all staff 

for your organisation and running of the day. 

We have tonnes of photos to share with you all, we 

are just waiting on permission for all students to 

publish. We will get these to you as soon as 

possible. 

 

Best Start 

This year both our kindergarten and year 7 students 

will be participating in Best Start testing. The 

purpose of this is to gain an indication of what 

students can do and the determine where to next for 

each individual. 

 

WAP Camp 

Our Stage 6 students will be attending camp on 

Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week. 

Students will only be attending on days that they 

have study sessions being run by their course 

coordinators. 

 

District Swimming 

District swimming for eligible primary students will 

take place next Friday week 4. 

 

Kind regards, 

Rebecca Freeth 

Principal 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE- Grandfriend’s Assembly 

Grandfriends Assembly and Morning Tea 

Tuesday 26th March 

 

 

 

 

TULLYS TUCKER 

 

PLEASE NOTE- Tully’s Tucker will be available 

Monday, Wednesday and Thursdays for 2019. 

 

PRIMARY PIECES 

 

Welcome back everyone! 

Last week was only a short week but certainly was 

busy and fun. Congratulations to all involved in the 

swimming carnival on Friday, there was lots of 

great participation and behaviour.  

 

Assemblies 

Primary assemblies will be held on Wednesday 

afternoons this year. A host class will chair the 

assembly and present work they have been doing. 

Please see dates below for assemblies this term. 

Assemblies held at 2:30pm in the K/1/2 room. All 

welcome. 

Week 6 Wednesday 6th March 5/6  

Week 8 Wednesday 20th March 3/4 

Week 10 Wednesday 3rd April K/1/2 

Chairpersons will be announced in newsletter prior 

to the assembly. We look forward to seeing lots of 

family and friends at our assemblies. 

 

K/1/2 News 

What a busy start to the year. We welcomed our 

wonderful new students in Kindergarten on 

Thursday and have enjoyed getting to know one 

another.  

This week we begin homework for students in 1/2 – 

spelling, maths and reading. Kindergarten will take 

home sound books and sight words this week as 

well. 

 

Donations Please 

K/1/2 are seeking old magazines, brochures and 

newspapers to use for art and other activities. If you 

have any that you no longer need they would be 

gratefully accepted at the office. Thanks in advance  

 

 

 

 

 

Donna-lee Horsburgh 

K/1/2 Teacher 
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  3/4 News  
Welcome back everyone! We have been very busy 

getting settled and learning our new weekly 

routines. The students have received homework this 

week and should refer to the homework grid for the 

set tasks that need to be completed and handed in 

this Friday. This week we are focusing on the 2x 

tables. Please remember to sign your child’s home 

reading log. If you have questions or concerns 

please contact me via the school  office. 

 

Belinda Lindsay  

3/4 Classroom Teacher 

 

5/6 News 

Homework 

Last week your child received a note outlining their 

weekly timetable including subjects and teachers. 

Students may be given additional homework from 

any of these teachers. Weekly homework will be 

uploaded to Google Classroom. Students have been 

taught how to do this in class. If you have any 

questions please see Mrs Laing. 

 

Week 3 

 Spelling- LSCWC 

 Mathletics- Whole number & place value (3 

activities) 

 Nightly Reading- 20 minutes 

 6 times tables 

Carmel Laing 

5/6 Classroom Teacher 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

Welcome to Week 3.  

 

It has been a hectic start to the term already for our 

students, with settling in to new timetables and for 

Year 11 starting a whole new way of studying. Our 

HSC students are getting back into routine and 

starting on the new terms work. 

 

WAP Camp 2019 

On Wednesday morning we head off to Access 

Camp at Burrendong. Students attending for the full 

duration will be departing Tullamore Central School 

at 7:00am Wednesday morning. If students could be 

ready at the front of the school at 6:45am to pack 

the bus so that we can depart on time. Any students 

that need to be picked up along the Narromine Road 

need to let Miss Shankelton know and we will 

organise pick up sites and times with you. Students 

have received a camp pack on Monday, which has 

their packing lists and also their camp timetables. 

Those students who are travelling over on Thursday 

with Mr Nabb and Mrs Hinchley have received their 

logistics organisation as well. We look forward to a 

fabulous camp with Year 11 students getting to 

meet their teachers and classmates for the first time 

and Year 12 working towards their HSC with their 

course coordinators. 

 

Shoe Reminder 

Just a reminder to secondary students that you need 

to ensure that you have enclosed leather shoes for 

science and technology subjects. This is WHS 

requirement. Students are encouraged to wear their 

correct shoes to school and bring their joggers for 

when they have PE. For students studying 

Agriculture and Primary Industries in Stage 4 – 6 

students need to ensure that they also have a hat for 

practical lessons. 

 

Subject Fees 

Students that are studying elective courses in Stage 

5 and Stage 6 subjects that attract fees will be 

receiving their fee invoices in the near future. These 

fees assist with the cost of consumable items used in 

the course. Once your fee invoice is received, please 

contact the school to arrange a payment plan if 

required. 

 

Thankyou 

Thank you to our students who have made a 

positive start to the year. I have heard from several 

staff about the fantastic attitude to learning that 

students have shown. Keep up the great work 

everyone! 

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
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AGRICULTURE IN ACTION 

 

WANTED – CANS & BOTTLES 

As part of our fundraising for the Agriculture 

program we will be collecting the 10c return cans 

and bottles. No need to sort them as we will do 

this!! Cans and bottles can be dropped in to the 

agriculture plot area where there are two bins 

labelled Cans and Plastic Bottles and Glass Bottles.  

 

Show Team Practices 

Students who expressed interest in show team have 

received their notes for practice times and dates. 

The permission note for this needs to be returned as 

soon as possible.  

Please detach the front page of the note and display 

this in a prominent spot so that you do not miss 

when practices are being held. Leading up to 

Mudgee Show in Week 5 there are a couple of 

weekend practices being held to prepare our cattle. 

Please let Miss Shankelton know if you are unable 

to make a practice. Dates for this semester’s 

practices are as follows: 

 Saturday   16th February 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday       22nd February 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Saturday   23rd February 8:30am – 10:30am 

 Thursday 28th February 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

(This will be a washing cows / packing of 

show box session before leaving for Mudgee 

Show on Friday) 

 Wednesday 6th March 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday         15th March 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday         22nd March 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday           29th March 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday           5th April 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Wednesday 17th April 8:30am – 10:30am 

(School Holidays) 

 Wednesday 24th April 8:30am – 10:30am 

(School Holidays) 

 Wednesday  1st May During Sport (This will 

be a washing cows / packing of show box 

session before leaving for Bathurst Royal 

Show on Thursday) 

 Saturday    11th May 8:30am – 10:30am 

 Thursday   23rd May (This will be a washing 

cows / packing of show box session before 

leaving for Dubbo Show on Friday) 

 Wednesday 12th June 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday         21st June 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 Friday         28th June 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

 

Mudgee Show 

Mudgee Show is our first show for 2019. It will be 

held on Friday 1st –Saturday 2nd March. Dexter 

Cattle are the feature breed this year. All students in 

show team have been given a permission note. 

Beginner members of the team will be able to 

attend, however they will be working in grooming 

and getting to know the general run of how things 

happen at the show. They will also be able to 

observe how to work an animal in the ring. 

Permission notes and payment for the bus will be 

due by 25th February 2019. 

 

Wanted – Plant Cuttings 

Our 9/10 Agriculture class is studying a unit on 

horticulture. They are doing different methods of 

propagation. If you have any plants that are suitable 

for making cuttings and would like to donate a few 

pieces for cuttings to be struck our class would 

much appreciate it. 

 

Return of Tully’s Cackleberries 

Our eggs will be back in production soon. With 

some cooler weather and our chooks finishing their 

moulting our eggs will be available for sale. Eggs 

are $4:00 a dozen. Please contact Miss Shankelton 

for availability.  

 

Natasha Shankelton 

Agriculture / Science Teacher 
 

SPORT 

Upcoming Events 

Please check Term at a glance Term 1 for upcoming 

sporting events. 

 

 Primary Sport at the pool begins for Year 3-6 

15th February Tullamore Pool 

 

Swimming Carnival 2019 

Thank you to all the students, parents, staff and 

community members that came along to support our 

swimming carnival. It was a fantastic day with the 

students proving to be super fish in the pool. It was 

pleasing to see so many students get involved in so 

many events. I was even more excited to see 

students racing for the very first time. 



                                                                                            TERM 1 2019 – WEEK 3 

Page | 5  
 

Congratulations must go to the students for winning 

the staff v parent v student relay. Thank you to 

those parents who put their hand up and 

participated. It always makes for a great finish to 

the day and having new faces in this event is 

certainly welcome! Every year I say this but I am so 

proud of our students and how much effort they put 

in. Well done to everyone who came along. 

 

This year was another close call for the house 

champion trophy which went to LACHLAN. There 

was not much in it so the difference will come into 

play if Macquarie can get one back at either the 

Cross Country or Athletics Carnival. We also had 

several records broken on the day with Sophie 

Laing breaking the 25m Freestyle, 50m Freestyle, 

50m Breaststroke, 50m Backstroke, 50m Butterfly, 

100m Freestyle and the 200m IM. A fantastic 

effort!! 

 

The following students gained age champion in 

their division: 

Junior Primary – Kharliah Parry, Clyde Carey, 

Tristan Laing 

11yr Primary       – Sophie Laing, Riley Horsburgh 

Senior Primary    – Claire Thomas 

Junior Secondary – Ava Curr, Jeffrey McLean 

Senior Secondary – Mackenzie Horsburgh, William 

McLean 

 

Thank you also to Leanne and her wonderful pool 

staff for having the pool in immaculate condition 

and assisting with the whole event. It is always very 

much appreciated! 

 

District Swimming 

Primary students who have qualified for the district 

swimming carnival were handed out permission 

notes yesterday. Please ensure these are returned to 

the office as soon as possible. Please note that 

students will pay their entry money on the day, so 

this does not need to come into the office. 

 

Pool Sport 

Primary (Year 3-6) students will be back at the pool 

this Friday for sport. Students have been handed 

permission notes and these are requested to be 

returned to the office as soon as possible. On sport 

days please ensure that you bring your swimmers, 

towel, sunscreen and hat. Please also note that the 

following week (22nd Feb), students will be 

staying at school for sport.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A BIG welcome back to all of our wonderful 

students! We are looking forward to another fun 

filled year and encourage students to have their 

library bag ready for class borrowing. 

 

Students are welcome to visit the library at 

lunchtimes to read some books and escape the hot 

weather – we also have colouring in, games and 

computers to use.  All students using the library are 

reminded to be respectful and responsible with 

equipment as well as being cooperative and honest 

to others as we sometimes have many students all 

using the library. 

 

 A few reminders 

* The Library is a drink and food free zone.  

* We encourage students to have a library bag to 

put their books in to help protect them from being       

damaged. 

* If you know a book has gone missing or been 

damaged, please let us know so we can organise a 

replacement. 

* The library is open at lunch on Mondays, 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

 

Have a lovely week        

Belinda Lindsay and Julie Porter  

 

Mathletics 

This year Tullamore Central School has obtained a 

license for Mathletics K-10. This means all students 

from Kindergarten to Year 10 can utilise Mathletics 

both at school and at home to reinforce classroom 

learning. Your child’s teacher will have their 

individual logon details. Students who do not have 

access to the internet can use the library during 

lunchtimes. If you have any questions please 

contact Mrs Laing. 

 

Carmel Laing 

Mathletics Coordinator 
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WANTED: BALING TWINE & PACKAGING 

STRAP 

The Waste to Art Competition theme for 2019 is 

Baling Twine and Strapping. The school’s Art 

department would appreciate donations of used 

baling twine and packaging strap if any of our 

farming families or community members have 

some. We have many great artwork ideas for this 

competition and would love to have the necessary 

supplies to create them. Donations can be dropped 

off at the school up until the end of February.  

 

Thank you 

Hailee Fidock 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL ACTION 

Congratulations Swimming Carnival Champions 
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KEY: 

 

        -School Events                             - Primary Assemblies                  - Sporting Events 

        - Secondary Stage 4 Assessments  Due          - Secondary Stage 5 Assessments Due 

          - Community Events         
 

 

TULLAMORE CENTRAL SCHOOL                                                                                                                                                 

Term 1 2019 

 
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

3 11/02 

 

 

12/02 13/02 

 

ACCESS CAMP  

 

14/02 

 

---------------------- 

15/02 

 

---------------------
 

4 18/02 19/02 20/02 21/02 22/02 

District 

Swimming 

(Primary) 

@ Narromine 

5 25/02 26/02 27/02 

 

28/02 01/03 

Mudgee Show 

Friday and 

Saturday 

6 04/03 

WAP -----------------

Workplacement 

Block A 

05/03 

------------------------- 

06/03 

------------------------- 

Primary Assembly 

07/03 

------------------------- 

08/03 

----------------- 

7 11/03 12/03 13/03 14/03 

PSSA Western 

Swimming Dubbo 

(Primary) 

15/03 

Life Education 

Van K-6 

CHS Western 

Secondary 

Swimming @ 

Dubbo 

8 18/03 19/03 20/03 

Secondary 4T’s 

Gala Day @ 

Trangie 

Primary Assembly 

21/03 22/03 

District Cricket 

@ Peak Hill 

(Primary) 

9 25/03 26/03 

Senior Citizen’s 

Assembly 

27/03 28/03 29/03 

10 01/04 02/04 

Primary Science 

and Engineering 

Challenge 

03/04 

Secondary Science 

and Engineering 

Challenge 

Primary Assembly 

04/04 05/04 

11 08/04 

CHS Swimming ---- 

(Secondary) 

09/04 

------------------------- 

10/04 

----------------------- 

11/04 

PSSA Swimming --- 

(Primary) 

12/04 

-------------------- 

School Cross 

Country 
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TULLAMORE P&C ASSOCIATION – 

NOTICE OF AGM 

 

The Annual General Meeting for the Tullamore 

P&C is being held Monday 4th March 7:00pm at 

Tullamore Bowling Club. 

 

The P&C is a dedicated bunch of parents and 

community members who come together monthly 

to discuss a range of issues, and liaise with the 

school principal and staff about matters, events, 

and opportunities which affect the students at 

Tullamore Central School. 

 

We are also a fundraising body, who work 

together to help raise funds for projects, materials, 

equipment and excursions, to ensure our children 

have the best resources and opportunities they can 

throughout their education journey. 

 

There is no pressure to take on an executive role if 

you do not wish to, however we would love some 

new general members who will show a keen 

interest in their children’s education and bring 

valuable input to our P&C. 

 

Our current membership is $2:00. Subscriptions 

will be due on the night. 

We look forward to welcoming new and returning 

friends into our P&C for the 2019 school year. 

 

Hailee Fidock 

P&C Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Expression of Interest 

2019 Debutante Ball 

 

The Tullamore P&C Association is seeking a 

formal expression of interest in holding a 

Debutante Ball this year. This is a great 

fundraising opportunity based around the old 

tradition of presenting young women to 

society. This is open to all students in Years 

9-12. 

 A date will be determined at our first 

meeting on 4th March. If your child would 

like to participate, please complete the details 

below, and return to the school office. It 

would be greatly appreciated if this could be 

returned by Friday 1st March, as we cannot 

go ahead with this event unless we have 

enough interest. 

 

Child’s Name: 

__________________________________ 

Would like to participate in the 2019 

Debutante Ball. 

 I consent to my child’s participation. 

__________________________________ 

 

Parent Signature-_____________________ 

 

   

   



                                                                                            TERM 1 2019 – WEEK 3 

Page | 9  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                            TERM 1 2019 – WEEK 3 

Page | 10  
 

 

 

 

 

 


